
Transco FERC Watch                                             March 1, 2019 
  

Welcome to FERC Watch – a customer service provided by Transco. Questions or comments 
related to the information contained in FERC Watch should be directed to Jordan Kirwin at (713) 
215-3723 or Ron Goetze at (713) 215-4631. 
 
 
Transco’s General Section 4 Rate Case Filing (Docket No. RP18-1126) 

Transco has been served with, and has responded to, numerous discovery requests by several 

participants, including the Commission’s Staff. The discovery process is continuing. On February 

28, 2019, Transco filed motions to make effective March 1, 2019 rates that were adjusted to 

remove the cost of facilities not in service as of February 28, 2019.  Transco began billing the 

motion rates effective March 1, 2019, subject to refund.  

 

Transco’s Annual Electric Power Tracker Filing (Docket No. RP19-800-000) 
On March 1, 2019, Transco made its annual electric power tracker filing proposed effective April 
1, 2019. The revised rates can be found in the rates matrices contained in 1Line’s Informational 
Postings – Regulatory section. 
 
Transco’s Annual Fuel Tracker Filing (Docket No. RP19-798-000) 
On March 1, 2019, Transco made its annual fuel tracker filing proposed effective April 1, 2019. 
The revised fuel retention percentages can be found in the rates matrices contained in 1Line’s 
Informational Postings – Regulatory section. 
 
Environmental Assessment Issued for Southeastern Trail Expansion Project (Docket No. 
CP18-186) 
On February 8, 2019, the Commission issued an environmental assessment ("EA") for the 
Southeastern Trail Expansion Project.  The EA assesses the potential environmental effects of 
the construction and operation of the project in accordance with the requirements of the National 
Environmental Policy Act.  The Commission staff concluded that approval of the project, with 
appropriate mitigation measures, will not constitute a major federal action significantly affecting 
the quality of the human environment.  Comments on the EA are due on, or before, March 11, 
2019. 
 


